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Freedom of Information request reference number:  6896.1 

 

Date of response: 21 October 2022 

 

Request: 

The London Borough of Merton have advised that they have consulted with the LFB and have been 

advised that a safe place of refuge within the rear gardens will not be allowed for the rear ground floor 

units. We have requested sight of this consultation under the FOI Act. 

There may not be any consultations on some of the properties but any that the LFB have reviewed 

would be helpful to allow us to rectify any issues raised. 

325 Tamsworth Lane Mitcham CR4 1DL 

11 Walton Way Mitcham CR4 1HQ 

94 Sherwood Park Road Mitcham CR4 1NE  

197 Sherwood Park Road Mitcham CR4 1NJ 

58 Castleton Road Mitcham CR4 1NY 

11 Lavender Grove Mitcham CR4 3HW 

21 Hatton Gardens Mitcham CR4 4LJ 

356 Lynmouth Avenue Morden SM4 4RT 

14 Halesowen Road Morden SM4 6NG 

62 Cricket Green Merton CR4 4LR 

93 Malmesbury Road Merton SM4 6HG 

28 Faversham Road Merton SM4 6RE 

23 Malvern Close Mitcham CR4 1EH 

43 Hatton Gardens Mitcham CR4 4LJ 

67 Abbotts Road Mitcham CR4 1JU 

13 Frimley Gardens Mitcham CR4 3AQ 

6a Seaton Road Mitcham CR4 3ER 

54 Bruton Road Morden SM4 5RY 

34 Montrose Gardens Merton CR4 2PG 

51 Commonside East Merton CR4 2QA 

21 Harwood Drive Merton CR4 3AS 

2 Walnut Tree Avenue Merton CR4 3AB 

249 Streatham Road Merton SW16 6PB 

29 Spencer Road Merton CR4 1SG 

142 Links Road Merton SW17 9ES 

459 London Road Merton CR4 4BB 
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Response: 

 

Our Fire Safety Regulation team have checked the records we hold for the addresses listed above. The 
LFB do not hold any building consultation records for these premises.  Merton Council emailed the Fire 
Safety team in September 2022 for some goodwill advice for the following buildings: 
11 Walton Way  

21 Hatton Gardens  

23 Malvern Close  

58 Castleton Road  

94 Sherwood Park Road  

356 Lynmouth Ave  

The goodwill advice records are still live and not marked as complete.  This means no advice has been 
provided to Merton that can be shared with you at the present time.  We would welcome a further 

request from you to obtain this information once the goodwill advice records have been completed. 

I am sorry I could not provide any further information on this occasion. If you have any further 
questions about the information provided to you then please do let me know.  
 
We have dealt with your request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. For more information 
about this process please see the guidance we publish about making a request on our website 

https://www.london-fire.gov.uk/about-us/transparency/request-information-from-us/

